Fh T Phone: 785-206-3461
ans aS Fax: 785-368-7415
Dwight D. Eisenhower State Office Building ‘ Hearing Impalred - 711

700 S.W. Harrison Street Department of Trangportation kdot#publicinfo@ks.gov

_'_I'Opeka, KS 66603-3745 Office of the Secretary hlt_p:ﬂwww.ksdot.org

Richard Carlson, Secretary 8am Brownback, Governor
TESTIMONY BEFORE THE
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February 14, 2017
Mr. Chairman and Committee Members:

The Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) is providing written testimony for Senate Bill 127,
which would require each company that operates an escort vehicle service in Kansas to register annually
with the Secretary of Transportation in accordance with rules and regulations adopted by the Secretary.
In addition, the Secretary of Transportation may revoke, suspend, or refuse to issue a registration for any
violation.

Currently, the Kansas Department of Revenue (KDOR) is responsible for motor vehicle registrations,
Consequently, SB 127 would require the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) to establish a
program for registering escort vehicle service companies. This would necessitate that the agency
develop and implement a process to charge, collect, and remit to the State Treasurer the annual
registration fees from escort vehicle service companies in Kansas.

KDOT submits that the Kansas Department of Revenue (KDOR), as the agency that is responsible for
motor vehicle registrations in Kansas, is the appropriate agency to be tasked with the responsibility of
registering escort vehicles, assessing penalties for failing to register, and to revoke, suspend, or refuse to
issue registrations for offenders. KDOT’s support for the bill would be neutral if it was amended to
require KDOT to register escort vehicles rather than KDOT. KDOT understands that such an
amendment will be offered.

Again, if the described amendment is offered, KDOT would be neutral on the passage of SB 127.
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